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Submission
Hi there,

I refer to the Pyrmont Peninsular Place strategy, in par icular the plans for the Darling Island sub-precinct.

There is a substan ial opportunity to provide greater community access to he harbour through better utilisation of the Casino/Pyrmont marina. 

The removal of 'party boats' and other large commercial vessels would provide for greater access for o her much smaller watercraft that are
increasingly being used in the area since the advent of COVID, especially standup paddle boards and Kayaks.

At present the only available area to launch this type of craft is at Pirrama Park, which requires residents of the darling Island precinct to drive.
Facilities within walking distance for locals, plus greater amenity for visitors, would conribute to a more vibrant use of the Darling Island and White Bay
sections of the harbour.

At present acess to Pirrama Park is not inconvenient for Darling Island sub-precinct residents given underground carparks dont have roof clearance for
kayaks. 

Casino wharf area could very easily and cheaply be adapted to provide stepped entry to the water, and marina arm that is closer to the surface of the
water (ie a lower step).

kind regards and thanks
Adrian Ben ley
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